Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: special school and alternative provision waiting lists

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
For each of these questions, please can you break down the information by year (2018-2021) and the education status of the child waiting, for example whether they are attending one school while awaiting a place in another, or if they are out of education.

- How many school-age children (ages 4 to 16) in the local authority were on waiting lists for special schools at the start of each respective academic year from 2018-2021.

Answer:

The Council does not maintain waiting lists.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

- How many school-age children (ages 4 to 16) in the local authority were on waiting lists for alternative provision at the start of each respective academic year from 2018-2021. 

We also don’t manage Alternative Provision admissions as children are placed there by their mainstream schools.  
If permanently excluded they are placed in our Pupil Referral Units.  There is no waiting list and as such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, information not held. 


- The percentage of children with EHCP (educational health care plans) waiting for the provision set out in their EHCP to be fulfilled at the start of each respective academic year from 2018-2021.

The Council does not record this information in a reportable format. To collate the information would be a manual trawl through each Education and Health Care Plan and compare the base specified to the base they were at.  At 2,000+ per year, this exercise would exceed the cost limit. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 12(1) of the Act, to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
